
DCOAG Membership 
 
1) Where did current membership composition come from? 
 
DIR 22-28 / Wheeler (7/12/2022) 
Noise Ordinance Update 
County staff was directed to comprehensively review the noise ordinance and propose appropriate amendments, if 
any, for the Board to consider.  Staff should bring any such proposed amendments to the Board before advertising 
the public hearing.  Staff’s review should include, but not be limited to, reviewing the Board’s legal authority 
regarding noise regulation, the noise ordinances in comparable localities, and best practices in noise mitigation and 
attenuation.  Staff should provide an appropriate opportunity for residents and the business community to 
provide input and feedback on noise issues.  Staff should bring to the Board for consideration if there is a need 
for outside consultants. 
 
2) Who is the DCOAG supposed to be serving? 
 
Mission Statement: Advise the County with developing Regulatory Ordinance changes that will address data center 
development impacts, including noise. 
 
Addressing the noise issue necessitated convening the DCOAG.  Those impacted by data center development are 
principally residential communities, schools, parks - not businesses.  The role of industry representatives should be 
primarily as technical advisors who can help mitigate impacts. 
 
3) Why is the presence of industry lobbyists objectionable? 
 
Lobbyists are bound by their employers to advocate for their financial interests.  Such allegiance is antithetical to the 
mission of the DCOAG to advocate for those impacted by data center development. 
 
The presence of industry lobbyists undermines trust and sends the wrong signal about who we are serving. 

 


